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October 17, 2007

Robert W. Poole, Jr.

Director of Transportation Studies

Reason Foundation 

3415 S Sepulveda Blvd, Suite 400
Los Angeles, CA 900034

Dear Bob:

Thank you for involving me in your recently completed project to research alternative ways of expanding airport capacity without large additions to an airport’s land area.  I appreciated being interviewed by Viggo Butler during the research stage, and I also appreciate the opportunity you gave me to review and comment on the draft report.

As you may recall, I was a co-founder and chair of a group of citizens that opposed the planned expansion of San Francisco International Airport (SFO) by filling in portions of the Bay to provide for new runways.  We gained the support of 22 mayors from cities on the South Bay Peninsula, initially focusing on reducing noise from commercial aircraft that serve SFO.  In 1999, two years after our group was formed, SFO put forth its runway expansion plan.  With technical support from people at NASA Ames, we became an effective source of alternative approaches, one of which (SOIA) was adopted by SFO after they abandoned their fill-in-the-Bay plan in the face of our organized opposition.

It would have been very helpful for us to have had the kind of detailed information on technological alternatives that your new report will provide.  Clearly, the technology continues to improve.  The kinds of alternatives documented in your report will give responsible airport-neighbor organizations the basis to have informed discussions and hold their own with regional planners and airport officials.

Please continue your efforts like this.  Many effective community groups are willing to accept additional commercial aircraft operations, if this can be done in ways that minimize noise, and especially if new approaches can avoid costly and disruptive property takings.  These groups are searching for the kinds of technology alternatives your report explains.  I expect they will become active NextGen supporters when you find a way to help them become familiar with the alternatives your report has identified.
Sincerely,
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